
 

 

 

Temple Meadow Newsletter 
Friday 31st March 2023 

Have a lovely Easter, stay safe, Ms Walsh—Headteacher 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

Unbelievably, we break up for Easter today. It has been a whirlwind of activity this spring term at Temple Meadow. There have 

been so many fun and engaging events including: Music performances to Parent/Carers showcasing all the activity that has been 

happening within our music curriculum. Being part of the Year 1 Music Performance event yesterday, it was so lovely to see 

children playing musical instruments and singing; all part of their reggae genre. Talking to Parents/Carers as they left, it was clear 

that they really enjoyed this event.  

Thank you for your engagement at home with our Easter Bonnet Event. It is always a really colourful event; children really enjoy the  

opportunity to showcase their Bonnets and the opportunities this brings to be one of the winners.  

As with any term, I get lots of opportunities to celebrate fantastic work , effort or behaviour with 

pupils sharing work or experiences with me and frequently getting Headteacher Awards. On 

Wednesday, two very proud early writers from Nursery came to visit me and I’m also sharing a  

picture of a Year 1 pupil enjoying a story and hot chocolate as part of their Class Dojo  

reward. 

Welcome back Mrs Shelley and Mrs Lowe from their Maternity leave; it is really nice to have them back as part of the Teaching and Support Team. After Easter, we welcome Miss 

Barnham back from maternity and welcome two new members of the staff team: Miss Field, our new Learning Support along with Mrs Mehmood who joins our lunch team. 

Closing this term, I would like to say loudly an enormous thank you to everybody in all teams for all the incredible hard work that goes into ensuring Temple Meadow is such an 

engaging, ‘warm’, safe, well-cared for and well organised school community and environment. It is because we work so effectively within each team that collectively we create a 

school that we are all very proud of. 

I would also like to say loudly that the quality of teaching and learning that happens throughout the day and every single day is something the teaching team should be very 

proud of. The time and energy teachers and support put into delivering quality learning experiences is phenomenal; the sophisticated way ICT is used to enhance learner  

engagement and experiences is high quality. If you walk into a Temple Meadow classroom during learning time, it is emotionally warm, engaging, safe, fun and purposeful.  

Learning behaviours from pupils are very positive and when some pupils make poor choices, the manner in which this is dealt with is very sensitive to wider needs. We frequently 

have visitors to school such as link governors or other Headteachers; our School Improvement Advisor and Inclusion Support Team; all are very complimentary of what they see. In 

our recent Governor link visit, it was said that there were ’high levels of expectation and engagement’ with pupil writing and that ‘pupil clearly demonstrate a sense of pride in 

their books.’ The teaching team go so above and beyond every day and I think our Year 6 team exemplify this by running a KS2 SATS booster club (with the hook of hot chocolate) 

after school to support pupils getting the best possible outcomes in their KS2 SATS; they do this after a full on and busy day teaching—now that is dedication! 

Children in Need 

The total raised for Children in Need was £122.07. 
Thank you as always for your generous donations. 

Year 4 visit to Kingswood 

On Friday 24th March 2023, Year 4 pupils  
attended Kingswood. During the day, pupils were 
challenged with a variety of activities, which 
included: leap of faith, archery, fire lighting and 
fencing. These activities required pupils to  
develop new skills and work together as a team 
in order to achieve success. All pupils completed 
the ‘challenge by choice’ activities and were motivated by their peers. At the end 
of the day, all pupils had acquired a new set of skills and completed all activities. 
All Year 4 pupils felt very proud of trying something new and reaching their 
goals. 

Year 5 Visit to Holy Trinity Church 

Year 5 attended the Holy Trinity Church yesterday 
and Miss Nugent and Mrs Ahmed were blown away 
by the inquisitive questions the children were  
asking. The children learnt about the story of Easter 
and the sacrifices' Jesus made for Christians. The 
children showed a great level of respect and  
thoroughly enjoyed their visit and it was topped off with a small chocolate egg to 
eat! This Religious Education trip enabled some children to visit a Church for the 
very first time. 

Year 3 visit to Cadbury's World 

On Tuesday 21st March 2023, Year 3 visited Cadbury World 
following their key text, 'Charlie and the Chocolate Factory. The 
children had a wonderful time exploring the tropical rain forest 
and discovering how the Mayan people used Cocoa beans  
instead of money. They learnt how the Cadbury brothers began 
from humble beginnings, making chocolate drinks in London 
and progressing to buying land in Bournville and expanding their chocolate  
empire. Everyone was allowed to write their names in liquid chocolate and also 
to sample some chocolate, choosing a topping of their choice. It was such a 
lovely day and the children behaved impeccably.  

Year 1 visit to Dudley Zoo 

On Monday 20th March 2023, Our Year 1 pupils 
had a lovely visit to Dudley Zoo to see the animals. 
They were so excited to see the tigers, lions and 
giraffes. Their behaviour was exemplary and we 
would like to thank all of the parent volunteers 
who came with us. 



 

 

Cameron —Reception Carle  

Grayson —Reception Murphy 

Amelia—1 Donaldson 

Leslie—1 Tomlinson 

Chloe—2 Dahl 

Alivia—2 Geraghty 

Mathew—The Hub 

Esme—3 Fine 

Destiny —3 Strong 

Kara-Jai- 4 Ahlberg 

Hugo—5 Pullman 

Taylor-Grace —5 Rosen 

Quinn—6 Morpurgo 

William—6 Rowling 

Easter Bonnet 

Yesterday, we hosted our Easter Bonnet  

Parade. Thank you to all Parents/Carers who  

engaged with their children to create their 

wonderful Bonnets. 

 

Pupils had a lot of fun showing off their  

Bonnets to their peers and above you can 

see some of our favourite Bonnets! 



 

Congratulations to our Safe of Success winners today! Through our random 

generator, the following pupils received some great prizes! 

 

KS1 Attendance: Subhan—2 Geraghty 

KS2 Attendance: Tyler—6 Rowling 

KS1 Maths: Brogan—1 Donaldson 

KS2 Maths: Callum—6 Rowling 

KS1 Reading: Tommy—1 Tomlinson 

KS2 Reading: Emilia –3 Fine 

KS1 Writing: Oakey—2 Dahl 

KS2 Writing: Riley—5 Pullman 

 

Safe of Success 



 

 

 

Science Selfie 

Thank you to all of the families that worked together to complete a science investigation at home and sent 
their science selfies into school. We had so many entries and children have really enjoyed sharing their  

science experiments with their class. We celebrated all entries in assembly this morning and the science  
ambassadors had the very difficult task of selecting our winners. 

We do hope that many of you are inspired to continue to complete science investigations and experiments 
at home.  



 

Year 4 learning the PBone 

Year 4 pupils have had a wonderful time performing to their Parents/Carers 

and showcasing the skills that they have learnt on the Pbone.   

Our Year 1 pupils had a real treat when Miss Churchill came into school and 
taught them how to play the steel drums. The children learnt the notes C and 
G and learnt all about Reggae music. They also learnt how to use Makaton 
whilst singing the song ‘Three Little Birds.’ 

 

Celebrating out of school pupil achievements 

Hafsah in 5 Rosen recently attended 'SHAPE Your Talent’. The show invited children of a variety of ages to 
showcase their talents on a stage in front of an audience, in the form of a competition. The first stage was the 
auditions and winners were chosen at the end of the show, to progress onto the next stage. Well done to 
Hafsah for taking part. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

William in Year 6 recently competed in the Halesowen District Scouts cross country race. He came in 3rd place 

and is so proud of his achievement. Well done William. 

Other News 



 

The UK Government has introduced a requirement for 
voters to show photo ID when voting at a polling 
station at some elections. This new requirement will 
apply for the first time in England at the local 
elections on Thursday 4 May 2023.  

WHICH FORMS OF ID CAN I USE TO VOTE? 

You may already have a form of photo ID that is 
acceptable. You can use any of the following: 

• Passport issued by the UK, any of the Channel 
Islands, the Isle of Man, a British Overseas Territory, an EEA state or a 
Commonwealth country 

• A photo driving licence issued by the UK, any of the Channel Islands, the Isle of 
Man, or an EEA state (this includes a provisional driving licence) 

• A Blue Badge 
• Older Person’s Bus Pass 
• Disabled Person’s Bus Pass 
• Freedom Pass 
• Identity card bearing the Proof of Age Standards Scheme hologram (a PASS card) 
• Biometric immigration document 
• Ministry of Defence Form 90 (Defence Identity Card) 
• National identity card issued by an EEA state 
For more information on which forms of photo ID will be accepted, visit The 
Electoral Commission website or call their helpline on 0800 328 0280. 

• You need photo ID to vote at a polling station. 
• Which ID you need to vote at a polling station. 
• No ID? How to get some for free. 
 
To hear more about the 2023 elections, visit: www.sandwell.gov.uk/elections2023 

 

 

Other News 



 

A reminder that all of our important dates now 
feature on our School Website. 

 

Any changes to dates/times are updated  
immediately via the website which means what you see 
is always live information. To find the dates, simply head 
to our website, click Parents & Carers then Calendar of 

Dates. 














